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Mr M Roberts
SPRING TERM NEWSLETTER TWO, 2025
Dear Parent/carer, 
School Dinners and change to the Local Authority Catering Arrangements
Background information
The school kitchen at Limehurst is currently run and operated by the Oldham Education Council Services (OECS) Catering Team. The Oldham Education Council Service Catering Team procure our food, set the food menu, maintain the hardware in the school kitchen (ovens and other associate equipment) and employ the kitchen staff. Limehurst ‘buys’ into this Local Authority ‘service’ via an annual Service Level Agreement (SLA).  Historically, this has always been our position. Presently, Oldham Education Council Services provides this service for just under 50 schools within the borough.

At the end of the autumn term we were informed by the Oldham Education Council Services (Catering Transition Team) that this service/provision was to be WITHDRAWN in 2025, and by no later than September 2025. They state that the current delivery model is NOT sustainable due to:

· Rising service delivery costs

· Increasing food inflation costs
· Reduced market shares due to school academisation (resulting in schools leaving the LA)
This decision has now been ratified by Council Cabinet and responsibility to provide a school meal has been ‘transitions’ to schools as per the Local Authority narrative below:
Dear Colleague,

Re: Catering Service Review

As you may be aware, over recent months there has been an independent review of the Catering Service to review the delivery model and identify various ways to improve the service offer to children within the borough. Oldham Council Cabinet have met  and agreed the proposal to transition the school catering provision from Oldham Education Catering Service to schools no later than September 2025 through a comprehensive and supportive process.   

We must stress, the decision to transition catering arrangements to the responsibility of school has NOT been welcomed and is wholeheartedly very disappointing.
However, we appreciate that this decision sits outside of our control and therefore, as always, we must make ever effort to find the best solution for the children and families that we service. 

Working from/with a short, recommended (by Oldham Council) list of PRIVATE providers, our new catering partner is a company called, The Totally Local Company (TLC).
We have meetings scheduled with TLC shortly after half term, following which we will be able to provide further catering details. However, we can share that the transition from OECS to TLC will be effective from the start of the summer term (22/04/2025). In addition, and with great disappointment, we must also inform you that school meal prices (for parents/carers who pay for a school dinner) will increase following transition. In all honesty, a price increase was expected due to changes to the employers National Insurance contribution, however the ‘transition’ to a private company will exasperate any expected increase. Apologies for this, but again, we must stress, this change sits outside of our control.
When further information is available, this will be shared with parents/carers at the earliest possible opportunity.

If your child is in receipt of a free school meal, this will continue with our new supplier, at no cost to parents/carers. Children who bring a home provided packed lunch to school will also be unaffected.
School Gateway
If you have not yet downloaded the ‘School Gateway’ communication app, we would advise you to download as soon as possible. You can download the app by searching ‘School Gateway’ in your smartphones App Store. 
Medical Update/ Information update
We remind parents and carers that school is only permitted to administer prescribed medicines.

‘Only named medicines clearly marked with your child’s name will be accepted into school and only if it is necessary for a child to take four doses daily. It will be kept in the school office. All medicine must be in the original package and have the strength and dosage required.’
Please speak with Miss Dowden or Mrs Wychrij at the school office to facilitate this. We urge parents/carers to attend school BEFORE the school office becomes busy (ideally before 8.35am). Specific details (pupil name, medication type, dose, and frequency) of any prescribed medication administered will need to be recorded. Parental consent (via signature) is also required BEFORE administration in school. 

Both Miss Dowden and Mrs Wychrij have completed the necessary training to record and administer medication in school (Safe Handling and Administration of Medication, Level 2).

The full policy for Medicines in School is laid out in the School Medical Policy and available upon request. 

Asthma 
Children who have been diagnosed as asthmatic MUST have a reliever/ inhaler in school. Immediate access to reliever medicines is essential. Please update school if your child’s medical condition/ health changes over the course of the school year.
Pupil Attendance: REMINDER
If your child is absent from school, please inform the school office at the earliest possible opportunity. This will ensure our records are up-to-date and accurate. All evidence shows that pupils achieve better in school when they have good attendance. 

From September, the DFE’s ‘Working Together to Improve School Attendance’ has become statutory guidance for all schools in England. The document can be accessed on the GOV.UK website, via the link below:

www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-improve-school-attendance .
With effect from August 19th, 2024, the Government have introduced new rules and have increased fines for pupils missing school. These include:
There will be a single National Threshold for when a penalty notice must be considered by all schools in England of 10 sessions of unauthorised absence within a rolling 10 school week period. These sessions do not have to be consecutive and can be made up of any type of unauthorised absence - this means that once a child has 10 unauthorised sessions (5 days or more), within a 10-week period, they will be issued with a penalty notice.
With the above in mind, kindly be aware that if your child reaches stage 2 of our attendance monitoring process, they will be added to our attendance monitoring list and their attendance will be regularly monitored by the Local Authority Attendance Team. All pupils who reach stage 2 require medical evidence to authorise ANY absences. If you do not provide medical evidence for their absence, their non-attendance will be marked as unauthorised, even if you contact school to advise us of their reason for absence. Once your child has reached 10 missed sessions (5 days), a penalty notice will be issued by the Local Authority. Prior to your child reaching stage 2 absence monitoring, you will receive a notification letter from our school.
The fine for unauthorised school absences for 5 days or more across the country will be increasing to £80 if paid within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 days. This is a fine per parent, per child.
In the case of repeated fines, if a parent receives a second fine for the same child within any three-year period, this will be charged at the higher rate of £160. This is a fine per parent, per child.
For a third offence of 5 unauthorised days of absence within a 3-year period, parents will be taken to Magistrates’ Court. Prosecution can lead to a criminal record and fines of up to £2,500 per parent, per child. If found guilty, this would appear on a DBS certificate for ‘failure to safeguard a child’s education.
The Government drive to improve pupil attendance means your child’s attendance is more important than ever and we urge you to support our school and your child’s education; by ensuring they attend school during term time.
Our goal is to support you and your child in developing good habits and ensuring they have the best opportunity to succeed in school. If you require any advice or support with your child’s attendance please contact the school office, who can arrange an appointment with a member of our attendance team.
Please note that our school attendance policy can be found on our website.
Breakfast club: Breakfast club is open at 8.20am with last entry at 8.40am.

Start-of-school day
School will start at the times illustrated below. Parents with multiple children (excluding nursery) are asked to ‘drop off’ the youngest child FIRST, followed by next youngest and so on. 
Pupils in the nursery will now be the last cohort admitted to school.

	Year Group
	Start time
	Finish time

	Nursery
	8.55am (last entry, 9.00am)
	3.10pm

	Reception
	8.45am (last entry, 8.55am)
	3.15pm


	Year Group
	Start time
	Finish time

	Year 1 
	8.45am (last entry, 9.05am)
	3.15pm

	Year 2
	8.45am (last entry, 9.05am)
	3.15pm


End-of-school day

If you have a child in Reception and Key Stage 1 (Year 1 or Year 2), please collect your KS1 child from the school hall first and then go to the Reception exit point afterwards. 
Key Stage 1 children who are not collected on time (from the hall) will be escorted to the main school entry door (by the school office) by 3.20pm. 

	Year Group
	Start time
	Finish time

	Year 3 
	8.50am (last entry, 9.05am)
	3.20pm

	Year 4
	8.50am (last entry, 9.05am) 
	3.20pm

	Year 5 
	8.50am (last entry, 9.05am)
	3.20pm

	Year 6 
	8.50am (last entry, 9.05am)
	3.20pm


PLEASE BE ON TIME. Good punctuality is essential to your child’s early Reading/ Phonics progress at school. This is how we start our school day.
Afterschool club (wrap around care, Monday- Thursday): Finish time at 5.15pm, daily. 
End of the spring term one: Friday 14th February 2025
Friday 14th February is the last pupil day of the autumn term. School will close on this day at our usual times.
Spring term 2 begins on: Monday 24th February 2025
School will open for spring term 2 on this day, Monday 24th February, at our usual times.
Thank you for your ongoing co-operation.
Yours sincerely,
M Roberts
Mark Roberts
Head teacher
[image: image2.png]Eco-Schools
Silver Bward



    
          [image: image2.png]             [image: image3.jpg]Eco-Schools
Rronze Award



         [image: image4.emf]    [image: image5.jpg]'Heal
Schoo s

Oldhqm



                                                     

[image: image3.jpg][image: image4.emf][image: image5.jpg][image: image6.jpg]


[image: image7.jpg]Ofsted

Good School




